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From the Principal 
Musical  

Four shows down with two to go. We feel so 
fortunate to be able to showcase our student’s 
talent this year in the school musical after a year 
off. A big thank you to Chloe Woodward, Lucienne 
Herft and Lanneke Grace for their commitment, 
expertise and enthusiasm to ensure yet another 
fabulous production for Manly Campus. Thank you 
also to our parent, alumni and staff volunteers 
who are working tirelessly behind the scenes to 
support the cast and crew, and also to all our 
committed and talented students involved.  

Night of Stars 

Congratulations to all performers and the SRC for 
coordinating another fabulous Night of Stars. The 9 
student acts were very impressive with $1500 
raised for the Starlight Foundation. The 
adjudicators’ role was once again difficult this 
year, with so many talented students performing. 
Congratulations to Sylvia Syvertsen in Year 12 who 
won first place performing an outstanding piece on 
the piano. Thank you to the staff who gave up 
their Friday night to support this event, to the 
prize sponsors Guzman Y' Gomez and KALOF and 
to Woolworths Warringah Mall for providing the 
sausage sandwich supplies.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Tim Tams & Jim Jams 

SRC held their annual Tim Tams & Jim Jams event 
on Tuesday morning during recess. Students 
donned their warm pyjamas and indulged in Tim 
Tams of all flavours as part this fundraising event 
for the Pyjama Foundation, who support children 
in foster care with educational resources. It was an 
enjoyable and successful morning, raising $668.30 
for the charity. 
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Staff Appreciation  

It has been an extremely busy term with many 
events and opportunities for our students taking 
place. Thank you to all staff who have volunteered 
time away from their family and friends to support 
our school community this term and provide these 
amazing opportunities for our students.  

Selective School Applications 

Application for entry in Year 8 to Year 11 2022 
opens on Monday 21 June and will close on 16 July 
2022. The application form is available to 
download from the Department of Education High 
Performance Unit website. No late applications 
can be accepted.  

The test will be held on Saturday 7 August and the 
outcome advice will be sent to applicants in 
September/October 2021. More information can 
also be found on the enrolment section of our 
school website. 

P&C / Tax Deductible Donations 

With the end of financial year just around the 
corner, a tax-deductible voluntary contribution to 
our School Library and/or Building Fund would be 
greatly appreciated. This would assist us in 
purchasing further resources for the new 

gymnasium and installing retractable seating in the 
existing Hall. Please go to the Make a Payment tab 
at the top of the school website homepage if you 
are able to assist with a voluntary tax-deductible 
donation. 

Reports 

Semester 1 reports for Year 7 to Year 10 will be 
distributed via email early next week. Please 
contact the school if you have any concerns or 
questions about your child's progress.  

P&C Meeting 

The next P&C meeting will be in Week 9 on 
Wednesday 16 June at 7pm in the school library.  
For those who would like to attend via zoom, 
please register in advance. 

Principal Awards 

Based on overall outstanding academic 
achievement in Semester 1 reports, the Principal 
Awards presentation will be held in Week 10; 
Monday 21 June for Year 7-9 and Tuesday 22 June 
for Year 10 -12, at 9:30am. Parents of award 
recipients have been notified by email. The 
recipient list is on display in the office foyer for 
students to check if they are receiving an award. 

Congratulations to: 

- Charlie Heaton-Armstrong (Year 9) who has 
been selected in the National Development 
Squad for Sprint Kayak, one of only two U15 
boys chosen. 

- Aidan Perry, Tony Simdyankin (Year 11) and 
Tasman Parnell (Year 12) who came 3rd in the 
2021 NSWCHS State Basketball Knockout 
competition. 

In this regular feature, we like to recognize 
students who have achieved highly in school and 
community events, competitions and activities. 
Demonstrations of the school ethos of academic 
excellence, personal best and giving back to the 
community deserve to be recognized. Parents are 
welcome to phone or email the school any 
achievements that we may not be aware of, for 
inclusion in The Weekly Pines. 

Kathy O’Sullivan 
Principal  
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Staff Professional Learning 
This year marks the beginning of our new four-
year Strategic Improvement Plan (SIP). This plan 
outlines the strategies and priorities we have at 
Manly to enhance student learning and 
engagement to make our school a “lighthouse” 
model that leads the way in gifted and high 
potential education. 

Our teachers have been working exceptionally 
hard to learn and implement these strategies in 
their classroom, and they deserve praise for these 
efforts and their commitment to being life-long 
learners who put students at the centre of all that 
they do.  

 

 

 

 

 

Our SIP planning wall, working behind the scenes to schedule 
and ensure the big picture is mapped. 

 

Manly staff playing ‘SIP Pong’ to 
consolidate knowledge about the 
initiatives in the 2021-24 SIP. 

The winning ‘SIP 
Pong’ team (pictured 
right) 

Ms Giuffrida modelling how to use learning intentions in her classroom. 

 

Teacher examples of learning intentions and success criteria. 

Teacher worksheets completed during Professional Learning 
time to learn about co-construction of success criteria.  



 

SRC Report 
Club of the Month 

The club of the month is the Paleontology Club 
Where it it: Room 132 
When is it: Thursday recess 
Who runs this club: Alexander (Year 8) 
Why should you go: It’s a great opportunity to 
learn new things about paleontology, heaps of fun, 
and an overall amazing and interesting club. 

SRC Planning Day  

This month the SRC got together and had a 
planning day, hosted by Narrabeen Surf Life Saving 
Club. It was a super fun day packed with activities, 
discussion and of course, games. We prepped for 
all the amazing events Manly will be having this 
year, such as Pinestock. We started brainstorming 
and organising various new student led initiatives, 
which included the new flagpole, a revamping of 
the SRC notice board (located in the canteen with 
information regarding our meeting, upcoming 
events and a suggestion box), a new mural, 
another energy audit (to make our school more 
environmentally friendly), and raising awareness 
of ways to combat melanoma. Overall, it was a 
productive, eventful and information filled day. 

Year 8 SRC Sun Safety Initiative 

Year 8 SRC is working on a new idea to combat 
melanoma, the deadliest type of skin cancer. It’s a 
terrible disease but hugely preventable. Melanoma 
is the second most common type of cancer 
diagnosed in 15 to 19 yet 90% of cases can be 
successfully treated if detected early. ‘Slip, Slop, 
Slap, Seek, Slide’ is the most effective way of 
preventing all skin cancers which has driven our 
new plan. This involves installing another 
sunscreen dispenser, creating more shaded areas, 
implementing a different hat into the school 
uniform and raising awareness through the PDHPE 
department and the SRC. Jared Colyer (Year 12 
2020) designed a bucket hat for his Year 10 ILP 
project and we’re seeing if it’s possible to 
implement this design. Another idea involves 
working with the P&C on their plan to create a 
shaded area over the ping pong tables.  

 

Night of Stars 

As many of you know, our annual school talent 
show Night of Stars was held Friday Week 6, and 
what a night it was. We had many high quality 
performers spanning across the years with lots of 
variety from bands to singers to pianists and even 
to a slam poetry performance by Esther. As our 
first Night of Stars held in the school hall in three 
years, and with COVID restrictions still present, we 
were nervous at how it would go, but in 
hindsight there was no reason for worry as the 
evening went as well as we could hope, with only a 
couple of technical mis-haps. 

This was a charity event with all proceeds going to 
the Starlight Foundation, a non-profit organisation 
that supports children in hospitals, providing 
workshops and care. The night was highly 
successful, earning over $1500 dollars profit. 

A big thank you to our sponsors, Guzman Y' Gomez 
and KALOF for providing our prizes as well as 
Woolworths at the mall providing the sausages 
and bread for dinner. 

Thanks to everyone for coming. Hopefully next 
year we can entertain a full audience. 

Tim Tams and Jim Jams 

On Tuesday 8 June, we had our school event of 
Tim Tams and Jim Jams, which was a booming 
success. A whopping 491 packets of Tim tams sold 
out in a record time of 6 mins! This was all thanks 
to a great contribution from all the hungry 
students, waiting eagerly in line.  

We raised $668.30 which was donated to the 
Pyjama Foundation, a non-profit educational 
charity focused on helping children in foster care 
the opportunity to change the direction of their 
lives with learning, life skills, and confidence. 
Thank you to Woolworths and Coles for being very 
helpful, providing discounts so we were able to 
raise more money for the charity. It couldn’t have 
been done without them. 



 

SECOND HAND 
UNIFORM SHOP 

The uniform shop will be open on the first 
Tuesday and third Thursday of the month from 

8:15am-9:30am 

NEXT OPEN: Thursday 17 June 
8:15am-9:30am 

COVID safe practices in place, please adhere to 
the following: 
- Check in with the QR code on arrival 
- Wear a mask 
- Stand 1.5 meters apart while waiting in line 
- Only one parent/caregiver with their child 

are allowed in the uniform shop at a time. 
 

Parents are encouraged to order online where 
possible. You can place an order by email at 
manly2ndhanduniforms@gmail.com 
Donations of washed good quality uniforms are 
most welcome and can be left at the school 
office.  

Proceeds go to the P&C for school improvement 
projects. 

For second hand band blazers (buy & sell) please 
contact Sarah Cole at sarahlcole24@gmail.com 

P&C Meeting 
Wednesday 16 June 
7pm in the library 

or 

 via  zoom 
 

Staff Spotlight - Ms Woolven  

1.  How did you decide to get into teaching? And 
what have you been doing prior to teaching at 
Manly? 

Ever since I was little I wanted to be a teacher like 
my father, as I have always enjoyed helping people 
understand and learn new things. Before I started 
working at Manly, I was working as a dance 
teacher for a local high school and a few after-
school dance studios. I am also a Pilates instructor 
so I was working at a few local gyms. 

2.  What do you love about English? What's your 
favourite book? 

I love deconstructing texts. I think it is really 
awesome that so much effort and time goes into 
creating great pieces, which have so much 
meaning for people to discover. My favourite 
novels are, 'All The Light We Cannot See' by 
Anthony Doerr and 'Jasper Jones' by Craig Silvey. 

3.  Did you enjoy high school? If so, what are your 
favourite memories of it? 

I didn't always love high school, but I had many fun 
experiences at school, especially as I got into my 
senior years. I loved being involved in 
extracurricular sporting teams for water polo and 
dance teams like Rock Eisteddfod. 

4. I hear that you're one of the SRC coordinators. 
What does that entail?  

My main job as an SRC coordinator is to ensure 
that all students feel supported and organised with 
their upcoming charity events. 

5. Do you have any secret talents? 

I can do a cartwheel. That's not impressive at all. I 
have no secret talents ahah. 

6. Do you have any advice for students who are 
lacking motivation in their studies? 

I will always encourage students who are 
struggling with motivation to talk to their teachers 
or a teacher they feel comfortable with because 
we are always here to support you and help you, 
no matter what. 
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NBSC  
Duke of Edinburgh  
Cross-Campus Spotlight 

Name: Bennett Chan 
Campus: Manly Campus 
Physical Recreation: Table 
Tennis 
Skills: Chess 
Voluntary Service: Youth Mentor 
Expedition: Silver Qualifying Journey, Marramurra 
National Park via Mooney Mooney  

Day 1: Today was a calm day with minimal wind and a rising 
tide, thus we had a water current helping us move forward, 
however, it was minimal. The only fauna we saw was several 
species of water birds in the distance and jellyfish in the river. 
Various non-outback unique Australian plants were seen along 
either riverbank. The kayaks we used were great on the river, 
however, due to the low height of the kayaks we did have 
problems with passing ships leaving waves in their wake which 
did swamp our boats a bit. However, we were provided with a 
sponge which was quite useful for getting rid of water which 
did get into the boats. A highlight of the day was the arrival on 
Bar Island cemetery where we were treated to an impromptu 
history lesson. We learned how and when the church and 
cemetery was built, and how the orange orchard on the island 
was one of the first in Sydney, and how if you came to the 
island during Autumn and Winter you may get ripe oranges to 
picked and eaten. When we eventually got to the camp site, 
we were quite happy since we got there an hour ahead of 
schedule where the campsite was quite good, we even had a 
table there. Eventually Keith came around on his boat and 
delivered to us the 6 
20L Jerry Cans of 
freshwater to us. After 
this we setup our tents 
and decided to go for a 
swim in Marramurra 
Creek which was next 
to the campsite.  

Day 2: Today was forecast to be a hot day, upwards of 35 °C, 
so we aimed to leave camp early and make use of the cooler 
morning temperature. We packed up our tents but left the 
kayaks and tried to leave as minimal of a trace as possible. We 
headed west along a track that took us through the valley to 
the base of one of the ridges. On the way we spotted a red 
belly black snake slithering along the path and into the tall 
grass that grew on either side. We made our way up a steep 
fire trail that flattened out along the ridge. We stopped for a 
bite to eat before heading off the track for some bush bashing. 
We made it to Checkpoint 10 relatively quickly, with minimal 
damage to people and equipment, and so decided to continue 
to Checkpoint 8 as we didn’t want to walk along the 
unprotected fire trail in the heat of the afternoon. However, 

the dense bush made for a tough hike and by the time we 
stopped for lunch, the group was very tired. Along the way we 
saw many spiders and native plants. We decided to bush bash 
our way down the slope to camp, and although it seemed like 
the best decision at the time, it ended up taking around 6 
hours. We cliffed out multiple times and a twisted ankle 
sustained by a group member slowed our progress down. We 
stopped in a cave while we waited out a short storm and made 
our way to the river 
before returning to camp 
just after sundown. The 
general mood seemed to 
be tired and unhappy, but 
glad that we had done it 
and it was now over. We 
set up our tents in the 
little light we had, and had some much-needed water from the 
jerry cans.  

Day 3: Today was a calm sunny day like the previous days 
except slightly cooler with a little to no wind and a rising tide. 
As such we had a water current going against us which made 
it harder, however, unlike Day 1 the tide was coming in faster 
so we had more difficulties. The only fauna we saw was still 
only the same several species of water birds in the distance 
and jellyfish in the river along with the same various non-
outback unique Australian plants were seen along either river 
bank since we were just doing Day 1, but reversed. Unlike Day 
1, the river traffic was great this time with many waves from 
passing boats affecting our going as we were swamped a lot 
and somehow there were waves that we had to manage 
around the wide parts of the river. The kayaks we used were 
still going great, however, we really did get swamped a lot as 
some of the waves we had to go through to keep moving 
towards Mooney Mooney was taller than our boat, with us 
coping with the waves by turning into them at an angle to try 
to rise up the waves instead of cutting our way through them. 
A highlight of the day was the arrival at Mooney Mooney 
where we finished the entire Journey after 3 days of travel. We 
were all exhilarated and happy it was over. 

The trip was quite enjoyable except that Day 2 was partially 
difficult with the descent and, since we ran out of water 
halfway down, it is probably the only part of the hike that I did 
not like. Some of the most memorable events would be the 
Day 2 descent from the ridge, it was tedious and difficult. It 
was a good thing the group worked well together since we 
had a person who was injured, and we didn't know which way 
to go to move down from the ridge. To be honest my proudest 
achievement with this pack and paddle would be finishing it so 
that my DoE Silver is now complete. The things I think I 
should’ve done differently 
would be to bring more 
water on the hike and to 
not bring as much food 
since I ate a lot less than I 
thought I would. 



 

Band Manager  
Job Position 

Bands of Manly Campus (BoMC) are 
seeking a Manager to implement the 
Band program. You will be reporting 
to the Band Executive, have the 
support of the Band Committee and 
families and work closely with the 
school and music department to 
deliver a wide variety of 
performances and events each year 
for over 200 students in thirteen 
ensembles, under the leadership of 
five high-calibre Music Directors & 
Conductors. 

More details can be found in the 
BoMC pages of this newsletter.  

Enquiries to Betina Friedeberg, Band 
President thecoffeys@tpg.com.au or 
Mel Corner, Band Vice President, 
andyandmel@gmail.com 

Application - CV and cover letter 
please by Wednesday 30 June 2021 
to: andyandmel@gmail.com 

 

   

 

NSW Interpreter Scholarship Program – 
Applications Open until 15 June  

Apply now for a scholarship to become a qualified 
practicing interpreter. People speaking any of the 
following new and emerging and in-demand 
languages are encouraged to apply: 

Acholi Bari 
Chin (Tedim) Chinese (Hakka) 
Dinka Ewe 
Fijian Fullah 
Hakka (Timorese) Hmong 
Karen Kayah 
Khmer Kirundi 
Krio Malayalam 
Mongolian Mun (Chin) 
Nuer Oromo 
Samoan Somali 
Tetum  

Recipients will receive subsidised training and 
graduates will be eligible to become Recognised 
Practicing Interpreters with the National 
Accreditation Authority for Translators and 
Interpreters (NAATI). 

Expressions of interest are open until 15 June 
2021.Visit the website for more information 
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Band news on the following 
page… 

 

 

Term 2 Calendar 
Please check the dates closer to the event. The 
calendar is updated and added to regularly 

Week 9A 
14/06/2021 PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

16/06/2021 

Principal's Tour 9:30am. 
Bookings essential via the 
office. 

16/06/2021 
Cake Stall - Write a Book in a 
Day Fundraiser 

16/06/2021 
P&C Meeting, 7pm in the 
school library 

16/06/2021 

Year 10 Subject Selection 
UAC Parent & Student 
presentation via zoom, 7pm 

17/06/2021 
Project Penguin revised date 
for Zoo 

18/06/2021 Year 8 VA Beach Excursion 
Week 10B 
21/06/2021 NAIDOC week 
21/06/2021 Principal's Awards Year 7- 9 
22/06/2021 Principal's Awards Year 10-12 

26/06/2021 

Interschool Sydney 
Snowsports Champs. 5/7-9/7 
in the school hols 

Term 3 Calendar 
Please check the dates closer to the event. The 
calendar is updated and added to regularly 

Week 1A 

12/07/2021 
School Development Day - 
Pupil free 

12/07/2021 
Band Workshop day - CB, WE, 
SWO, SE, JO 

14/07/2021 

Principal's Tour 9:30am. 
Bookings essential via the 
office 

15/07/2021 
Year 10 Into 11 Subject 
Selection Evening, 6:45pm 

16/07/2021 CHS Cross Country 

Week 2B 
19/07/2021-
20/07/2021 

Sydney North Athletics 
Championships 

21/07/2021 OC Placement Test 

22/07/2021 
Cake stall - Fundraiser for 
Write a Book in a Day 

Week 3A 

28/07/2021 

Principal's Tour 9:30am. 
Bookings essential via the 
office 

28/07/2021 
P&C Meeting, 7pm in the 
school library 

Week 4B 
2/08/2021 Year 7 Gala Day 
7/08/2021 HAST Tests Yr 8-11 2022 

Wekk 5A  

9/08/2021 
All Campus' Science Techno 
Expos 

9/08/2021 Year 12 Drama Night 

9/08/2021 
Year 8 into 9 Subject 
Selection Evening, 6:45pm 

10/08/2021 
BStreet Smart Excursion Year 
10 All day 

11/08/2021 
Duke of Ed update via Zoom, 
6:30pm 

12/08/2021 
Term 3 Band Concert - WE, 
BB, SE, CO and CvB 

13/08/2021 
Year 8 Science Techno 
showcase Manly TBC 

 

 
 

  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Term Two Band Meeting 

Kathy O’Sullivan, committee members, other band 
parents and two of our directors (Mark Brown and 
Craig Driscoll) met last Wednesday for the Term 2 
meeting. The committee presented the results of a 
recent survey conducted with band families which 
demonstrated the very high value both band 
students and their parents placed on the band 
program to deliver wide-ranging benefits including 
academic, physical, creative, social connection, 
mental health, self-management skills (time, 
possessions. commitments), giving back to the 
community, scholarship enhancement and more.   

The band committee will circulate these results to 
families, the P&C and school executive in the 
coming week. It was decided that this survey 
should be conducted around once/18 months.  

It was thrilling to see the results and a great 
endorsement of this established enrichment 
program at the school. Congratulations to all 
involved in making the program thrive!  

Term 2-4 events were discussed along with issues 
concerning the desire to continue to offer a first-
class band program that matches the gifted and 
talented cohort and values of the school.  

Three new dates: 
Thursday 12 August (TBC*), Hall, 6:30-7:30 pm 
Term 3 Band Concert for WE, BB, SE, CO and CvB 
*subject to confirmation of HSC dance date 
 
Tuesday 17 August, Hall, 6:30-7:30 pm 
Term 3 Band concert for CB, SwB, SB, JJC and PG  
 
Friday 16 July, Rehearsal for HSC Music Trial 
performances at Manly Campus, JO 
hall, 3:30-5:30 pm, school uniform 
 

 
 
Seeking a new Band Manager 

Our Band Manager, Sarah Dowse, will be stepping 
down now that she has re-established band 
systems, tours and events post the 2020 Covid 
shutdown. She will always be nearby and remains 
a big supporter of the program. 

We are seeking someone to take over early in 
Term 3. Please go to: Band Manager job position 
for more information.  

If you are interested in the role and would like to 
find out more, please get in touch with: 

Betina Friedeberg, Band President  
thecoffeys@tpg.com.au  

or Mel Corner, Band Vice President 
andyandmel@gmail.com 

Application —CV and cover letter please 
by Wednesday 30 June 2021  
andyandmel@gmail.com 

Intermediate and Junior Band Tours 

Exciting news! Plans are well under way for the 
annual regional band tours to bring music to towns 
and communities south and north of Sydney. 
Please put the date for your child’s tour in your 
diary and let us know ASAP, via your band liaison, 
if there is some unavoidable reason your child 
cannot attend their tour. 

Intermediate Tour (WE/BB): Week 9, Term 3 
Monday 6 September to Thursday 9 September 
 
Junior band tour (CB, SwB, SB): Week 9, Term 4, 
Tuesday 30 November to Friday 3 December 
 
Term 3 Workshop- pupil free day 12 July, Manly  
Campus- CB, WE, SWO, SE and JO 
After two weeks’ break, this annual workshop will 
provide very important preparation for the 
competition the following Sunday 18 July, HSC 
performances on 19 July and for events being 
planned for later in Term Three.  

NB not all ensembles are required this year. 
Call-sheets have been circulated via band liaisons. 
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CB 8:30-11:30 am 
SE: 8:30-11:30 am 
SWO 11:30- 1:30 pm 
WE 1:30- 4pm 
JO 2-3:30 pm 
Those few students in more than one group at a 
time will attend part of each session.  

Australian School Band Festival, Sydney 
Conservatorium of Music, Sunday 18 July, 
CB/WE/SE  
The festival returns for 2021 in a modified version 
for Wind and Strings only. 
Concert Band, Wind Ensemble and String 
Ensemble will be representing Manly Campus.  

Dress will be Performance Blacks (including the 
black band polo) as worn at the Big Band Bash 
concerts in March. Due to formal performances 
being uncertain this year we have not required 
parents to buy the blazer for 2021. 

Performance times will be during the day and are 
yet to be advised. 

Musicale, The Independent theatre, North 
Sydney, Saturday 11 September 

We are delighted to have a date and a venue for 
this year’s premier band event. It is a highlight of 
the band calendar; a concert showcasing senior 
ensembles and honouring our Year 12 members 
before their final exams.  

Bands from 12:30pm and concert from 5pm with 
all times yet TBC.  Please save the date. 

Congratulations to all in the Musical 

The band extends their hearty congratulations to 
the teaching staff and all those involved in the 
cast, orchestra and crew for the school musical this 
year. Once again, an amazing achievement which 
we all enjoyed so much. 

Diary Dates Term 3 

Monday 12 July (pupil free day) - Week one 
workshop day at Manly Campus, CB, WE, SWO, SE 
and JO  

Australian School Band Festival at the Sydney 
Conservatorium of Music, Sunday 18 July  

CB,WE,SE, times TBA 

Friday 16 July, Rehearsal for HSC Music Trial 
performances at MC hall, JO, 3:30-5:30 pm, school 
uniform 

Monday July 19, HSC Music Trial performances at 
Manly Campus, from 9:30 am, JO, performance 
blacks  

City to Surf Fundraiser for Band, Sunday 8 August, 
Bondi Beach, all families welcome  

Term 3 Band Concert for WE, BB, SE, CO and CvB 

Thursday 12 August (TBC), Hall, 6:30-7:30 pm 

Term 3 Band concert for CB, SwB, SB, JJC and PG  

Tuesday 17 August, Hall, 6:30-7:30 pm 

Intermediate Regional Band Tour, Monday 6 
September to Thursday 9 September, WE/BB 

Musicale - The Independent theatre, North 
Sydney, Saturday 11 September SWO/JO/SE/CO, 
Students from 12:30 pm TBC, concert 5pm  

Diary Dates Term 4 
Orchestral Soiree-Monday 8 November, Mosman 
Art Gallery, 7pm -SE/CO 

Jazz night Out, DY RSL, Saturday 13 November, 
6pm, all jazz bands 

Junior regional band tour, Tuesday 30 November 
to Friday 3 December, CB/SwB/SB 

BAND NAMES  

• Wind Stream: SWO-Symphonic Wind 
Orchestra; WE-Wind Ensemble; CB-Concert 
Band 

• Strings Stream: SE-String Ensemble; CO-
Chamber Orchestra 

• Jazz Stream: JO-Jazz Orchestra; BB-Big Band; 
SB-Stage Band; JC-Jazz Combo; JJC-Junior Jazz 
Combo;  

• Other: Covers band- CvB, Percussion Group-PG 
  



 

Band Manager job position  
Bands of Manly Campus is seeking a Manager for 
its Band Program.  

Bands of Manly Campus (BoMC) is a school-
approved extra-curricular program with around 
20 parent committee volunteers. BoMC currently 
have over 200 students rehearsing each week in 
thirteen ensembles, under the leadership of five 
high-calibre Music Directors & Conductors. BoMC 
plan and deliver a wide variety of performances 
and events each year, including school events, 
regional tours and camps, and several fundraising 
ventures.  

The Band Manger will be responsible for 
implementing the program, reporting to the Band 
Executive and working closely with the school 
and music department.  

This involves: 

• Liaising with school executive, band executive 
and president, band directors, band 
committee members, band members and their 
families and outside suppliers 

• Consulting with band directors to develop a 
rich and engaging program of band events and 
tours and attending weekly conductors 
meeting 

• Arranging and ensuring the smooth running of 
events and tours and liaising with the school to 
ensure Department of Education requirements 
are met 

• Arranging and ensuring the smooth running of 
annual auditions 

• Co-ordinating and chairing the executive and 
general band committee meetings 

• Meeting budget requirements set by the band 
executive 

• Ensuring accurate information in 
communications to band members and 
families, performance call sheets, The Weekly 
Pines, annual Pines Magazine, the Band 
handbook, annual reports 

The job is casual position at an award rate of 
($28.38/hour, for 20 hours/week, for 40 
weeks/year).  

Apart from meetings at school, the Band Manager 
would work offsite (e.g. home office), with 
irregular hours involving weekends and evenings 
when required. 

The successful applicant would ideally be a current 
member of the Northern Beaches Secondary 
College Manly Campus school community, or 
someone with close ties to the school, and must 
have a Working with Children clearance. 

Enquiries to Betina Friedeberg, Band President 
Thecoffeys@tpg.com.au and Mel Corner, Band 
Vice President, at andyandmel@gmail.com 

Application —CV and cover letter please by 
Wednesday 30 June 2021 to: 
andyandmel@gmail.com 
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